CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Thursday, April 14, 2011
3:45-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Sheppard, Taylor, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:

Karen Davis O’Hara, Marsha Dillon, Ed Mills, Mona Siegel
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from April 5, 2011 – amendment: Kirk Stout is from Risk Management. The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Open Forum:

· Peigahi announced that there will be a Graduation Initiative Unity Day held on 4/25. There will be forums, a keynote speaker and workshops. An announcement with a schedule of events will be publicized.
· Buckley reported that he and other senators from the statewide Senate visited legislators for Lobbying Day. Buckley stated that he felt the probability of a deal to extend current tax rates is low, which means a cut to the CSU of $1 billion. This translates into a cut of about $40-50 million to Sacramento State. An example of how the CSU might respond to such cuts would be closures of entire colleges at given campuses, which would mean that some programs would be offered at fewer campuses. The entire curriculum may need to be revamped because there won’t be funding to maintain the status quo. The Committee discussed the student protests and the demands the students are making on the President. Executive pay is about .2% of the budget. Efforts to change public opinion should be focused at the legislature and public at large.
· Barrena expressed her satisfaction with the faculty awards ceremony held on 4/12. The introductions were exceptional. Noel co-introduced the recipients with Sheley.
· Barrena stated that she would like CPC to look at developing policy language similar to that included in the recently adopted Doctorate of Physical Therapy regarding inclusiveness, especially as programs apply for impaction, the imposition of secondary criteria and differential impacts. Buckley stated that given the budget situation, one of the things that will be significantly impacted is access. Miller suggested that the matter also be referred to CODE to address the exclusionary issues. The Committee agreed.
· Miller reported that she received an email from CFA regarding a workshop on how faculty can navigate the RTP process – including for evaluators and developers of policy. Miller wondered if this was something sponsored/endorsed by FPC or HR? Noel stated that FPC has discussed these workshops with HR’s input. Wagner stated that colleges conduct their own workshops and that HR has done them in the past, e.g., pay attention to these particular UARTP policies. Dillon described how RTP policies are developed, submitted, etc. It appears the 2 efforts are separate and there is no coordination.
3. Grade Appeal Procedural Appeals Board – after discussion, the Committee agreed to place William Dillon’s re-appointment on the consent calendar for the Senate meeting on 4/21.

4. Early registration enrollment caps – Barrena moved to divide the motion and the Committee agreed as follows:
A. Should early registration enrollment be capped at 15 units for Fall 2011? After discussion, the Committee agreed to place the matter on the 4/21 Senate agenda as a first reading item.
B. If the caps are to change annually, should the Enrollment Management Committee recommend the caps to the Provost and there be no Senate approval? After discussion, the Committee agreed that consultation and approval by the Senate should be obtained each time unit caps are changed. The matter was referred back to APC to craft appropriate language.

5. Chair’s business – 
A. UBAC - Sheppard advised that David Evans and Susan Crawford are willing and able to serve on UBAC. The Committee agreed to place their names, along with that of Scott Farrand’s, on the consent calendar for the Senate meeting on 4/21.
B. Livingston Lecture – given that Tom Krabacher has been nominated for the award and will have to recuse, the Committee agreed to place both Jackie Donath and Roberto Pomo on the consent calendar for the Senate meeting on 4/21 as one semester replacements.
6. GSPC referral: graduation with distinction – discussion included the following:
A. General agreement that the idea is a good one, with concern about its implementation and potential for inequity.

B. The proposal doesn’t just rely on GPA, but on a student’s culminating experience, which can be subjective – would there be too much reliance on faculty having to champion students?
C. Workload issues for faculty? Or will faculty feel energized at the prospect of recognizing exceptional graduate students?
D. The limits on programs to award degrees with distinction.

E. Necessity for local control.

F. Graduate Studies could generate a list of qualified students based on GPA and send them to programs. 

G. Instead of just using the culminating experience, what about including “levels of achievement on an examination” or “mastery of knowledge”?

H. GPA – cumulative or just those units being applied to master’s degree?

Committee members requested specific amendments, and the Committee requested that GSPC review the proposal and attempt to address the Committee’s concerns. 

